
 

 

CITY OF DES PLAINES, ILLINOIS 

 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

The Program Year 2024 Annual Action Plan 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

 

The City of Des Plaines invites citizens to comment on its draft Community Development Block Grant 

(CDBG) Annual Action Plan for Program Year (PY) 2024 (October 1, 2024 - September 30, 2025). The 

City of Des Plaines expects to receive $320,394 for Program Year 2024 from the U.S. Housing and Urban 

Development Department (HUD). This amount reflects a 2.65% percent increase from PY2023. The annual 

CDBG budget is determined by HUD through a statutory dual formula that uses several objective measures 

of community needs that include: extent of poverty, population, housing overcrowding, age of housing, and 

population growth lag in respect to other metropolitan areas. The Action Plan will serve as the Des Plaines 

budget and formal application to the CDBG program. 

 

  CITIZEN QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

 

Citizens are invited and encouraged to submit comments on the City's draft PY2024 Annual Action Plan 

during the public comment period beginning Wednesday, June 5, 2024, and ending Monday, July 8, 2024. 

The draft PY2024 Annual Action Plan will be available during the public comment period at 

desplaines.org/cdbg or by visiting the 3rd floor of City Hall.  Written comments may be submitted via email 

at sredman@desplaines.org or by mail to:         

 

City of Des Plaines 

Community and Economic Development 

1420 Miner St., Des Plaines, IL 60016 

 Attention: CDBG Administrator 

 

Citizens will also have the opportunity to present comments at the public hearing described below. A 

summary of comments received will be included in the final plan submitted to HUD following adoption at 

the City Council meeting on Monday, August 5, 2024.  

  

PUBLIC HEARING 

A public hearing on the proposed draft PY2024 Annual Action Plan is currently scheduled to take place on:  

 

Thursday, June 27, 2024 

7:00 p.m. 

Des Plaines Civic Center, Room 102 

1420 Miner St., Des Plaines, IL 60016 

 

The City of Des Plaines, in compliance with the Americans With Disabilities Act, requests that persons 

with disabilities, who require certain accommodations to allow them to observe and/or participate in the 

mailto:sredman@desplaines.org


 

 

meeting(s) or have questions about the accessibility of the meeting(s) or facilities, contact the ADA 

Coordinator at 847-391-5486 to allow the City to make reasonable accommodations for these persons.   

 


